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Welcome to this week’s newsletter.  
 
Thank you to all of the parents who attended our phonics workshop on Tuesday with Miss Curtis. Lots of good 
discussions which will help us to plan our next event.  
 
We have had lots of sporting events this week at Frodsham Academy. For the start of School Sports week, 
Miss Pemberton organised an inter school competition and all classes demonstrated the skills needed for 
‘safe’ football. This was enjoyed by all children.  
 
On Wednesday, a group of our KS2 boys played their first football match against Evelyn Street (a WPAT 
school) in Warrington. Our boys were excellent and were praised for their resilience and teamwork. We 
look forward to our next game.  
 
On Thursday, a group of KS2 girls took part in a basketball competition in Frodsham against our cluster 
schools. Our girls were quick to demonstrate their skills and received gold medals for first place! I think the 
photo says a thousand words.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Friday, three of our children were chosen for our county to take part in the NAK (New Age Kurling) 
final. The team travelled to Warrington and played against other school from across Cheshire and 
Warrington. Our team came away with an amazing bronze medal for third place AND received the 
competition trophy for ‘Spirit of the Games’. Our children demonstrated the game values of 
determination, respect, self-belief, honesty, teamwork and passion. This is an incredible accolade for the 
children and Frodsham Academy. I once again, am so proud of our children. 
 
 
You will receive your child’s interim report on Monday. This is a 1-page snapshot  
that will be discussed in more detail at parent’s evening.  Please sign up on 
Monday morning at the gate for your time slot. Times will be available for  
Wednesday and Thursday between 3.30-6.00pm. We would welcome attendance 
from all parents.  
 
Have a lovely weekend.  
Mrs Callaghan 

**A REALLY USEFUL ARTICALE ON GAMING ON THE BACK PAGE**  
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Uniform reminders 
 

Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too 
small, we would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are 
too small, please wash them and send them into school and I will keep a running record 
of what we have available should there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day.  
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Learning this week… 

This week in EYFS we have been learning all about the plight of the songbirds as part of the Chester 
Zoo project. We watched a video where we saw how they were being caught and put into cages to 
then compete in singing competitions. The children kept on asking if this was real or a story. We 
were able to discuss reasons why this might happen, and also the consequences if it continues. The 
children hot seated each other in role of a songbird and came up with some very thoughtful 
questions and answers. They produced some lovely artwork and written pieces to show what the 
birds might be thinking. In Maths we have been focusing on positional language, and used the 
beebots to input directions to help them around the maze. We have problem solved where 
characters should be placed in a line by listening to the clues and moving them around until their 
positions match the clues. 
Miss Curtis  
This week Snowy Owls have continued learning about bears with more of a focus on dancing bears in 
the circus. The children have shown great empathy for the bears and decided to write a letter to 
inform and persuade the circus on using bears. In music, the children have been continuing to learn 
how to use glockenspiels, copying and repeating patterns. It has also been schools football week and 
Snowy Owls enjoyed an inter class tournament at the beginning of the week! 
Miss Sands  
We have had a busy week this week in Hawk Owls. The children have carried on finding out about 
conservation work. The children have started non-chronology reports based on the African elephant. 
With this, the children have researched the declining numbers of African elephants. In maths, we 
have been multiplying and dividing by 1, 10 and 100 and looking at how we can apply this knowledge 
to a range of problems. The highlight of the week had to be the football tournament that was held 
on Tuesday. The children all took part and played 5 aside against each other. Every child gave 100% 
and the Hawk Owls team enjoyed handing out player of the match certificates to children. 
Mrs Price  
In Year 5 and 6 this week, the children have been learning about factors, square numbers and cube 
numbers. We have been looking at a range of problems including some reasoning. We have been 
learning about 'Operation Jaguar' and finding out about different charities who work to protect this 
magnificent animal. We have started to look at persuasive writing and words and phrases we can use 
in our own writing.  In Science we have been learning about how plants adapt so that they can 
survive in a rainforest habitat; we have linked this in to our art lessons, where we have continued to 
build up our sketchbook work with collages of plants, based on Matisse and Picasso. In Geography 
we completed a collaborative diamond nine task, when we looked at all of the risks to the rainforest 
and ranked them in order of severity. In Spanish we have been practicing longer phrases and using a 
Trapdoor activity to construct our own sentences about animals. Miss Todd has been teaching a 
programming lesson using Scratch to the boys, while the girls were out at their basketball 
competition- many congratulations on your amazing win! 
Mrs Hayes 
This week we have been focusing on different art skills in Tawny Owls. We have begun practising 
different sketches and using different mediums. We have also continued our work on sun bears, the 
older children have started some really detailed writing projects and our younger children have 
learnt facts linking to what they eat and where they live.  
Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  
 

This week’s school attendance is: 95.5%  
Overall school attendance for full Year 92.3%  
Class attendance  
 
Reception: 95.38% 
Year 1: 81.65%  
Year 2:  100% Winning Class 
Year 3: 98%  
Year 4: 95% 
Year 5: 96% 
Year 6: 97.8% 
 

 
 Stars of the week  

 
 

Birthdays this week  
Milo  (6) Kaleesi (9) Harley (4)  

 
 
 
 

Nursery: Archie 
Reception: Isla-May 
Year 1: Nancy 
Year 2: Phoebe 
Year 3: Mason 
Year 4: Sante-Rose 
Year 5: Alfie 
Year 6: Louie 
RP:  Freddie 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Kinsley 
Reception: Izaac  
Year 1: Roman 
Year 2: Harry  

Year 3: Malika 
Year 4: Jacob 
Year 5: Lucas 
Year 6: Luke 

RP: Jack 

A little reminder that 
holidays in term time will 

not be authorised.  
 

Please check holiday 
dates on the website to 
ensure holidays coincide 

with school holidays 
there are 12 weeks 
holiday each year.  
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Events for Spring 1 Term 
 

Wednesday 4th January  School opens  
Monday 9th January 5-6pm  Open evening for new parents 
Thursday 19th January  High Five Netball competition Y5/6 
Tuesday 24th January  Chinese New Year Dinner in School  
Tuesday 24th January  Year 6 BIG Maths at Helsby 
23rd, 25th, 26th January  Chester Zoo workshops in school 
Friday 27th January  Year 1-Year 6 Trip to Chester Zoo  
Monday 30th January SEND Coffee morning 9-10am  
Wednesday 1st February  Young Voices concert in Manchester  
Tuesday 7th February  Phonics workshop for parents 2-3pm  
Monday 13th February  One-page interim reports to go home  
Tuesday 14th February Nursery 2-year-old reading session with the Children’s 

Centre 
Wednesday 15th February  Parents Evening  
Thursday 16th February  Parents Evening  
Friday 17th February  School closes at 3.20pm for 1 week.  
Thursday March 2nd  World Book Day- Bedtime stories Pyjamas and dressing 

gowns 
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Re-vamp
the ramps

Head down to Saltworks Farm Skate 
Park, Ship Street, Frodsham and join 
Graffiti Artist Vicki Fogarty to create 
a masterpiece to be proud of. 

Monday, 13 February 
3.30pm – 5pm 
Saltworks Farm Skate Park

Let the spraying begin. 
Join Vicki at the skate ramps to bring 
your graffiti art design to life. 
Thursday, 23 February 
and Saturday, 25th February 
11am-3pm 
Saltworks Farm Skate Park 
*Equipment to be provided, please 
 wear clothing you don’t mind spoiling. 

Meet Vicki to share your tags, ideas, 
and art to create a design.

Cheshire West & Chester Council

            @v_fogarty 
Got a question? contact: 07827 877361
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